EDUCATION CONTINUED:

CAIRINE WILSON SECONDARY: Students from the eastern section of the Hamlet attend Cairine Wilson where there is a total of 1035 students enrolled in 124 courses. This presents an increase of approximately 200 students over last year. If the present rate of growth continues, it may be necessary for portables next year. As well as the need for class space there will be a need for more lab and technical space. A study we have been told is underway with school officials to decide on ways of providing space. Further information regarding this will be forthcoming later in the year. Mr. J. McDonald is principal of the school.

In future issues of the Banar, the Education Committee hope to have information briefs on a number of topics including curriculum, special services, overcrowding or declining enrollment and now it will affect your child, busing and other topics of general interest. If you would like to see information on a particular topic, please feel free to call.

ELECTIONS: Elections will have taken place by the time you receive this issue. In the next Banar, we will have an article introducing your new trustees on the Carleton Boards of Education.

EDUCATION COMMITTEE: I would like you to refer back to the beginning of this article and give serious consideration to the need for members to assist on the Education Committee of the Blackburn Community Association. There is a need and those who will benefit from such a committee will be YOUR child.

(Mrs) Gwen Pollard Education Chairwoman 824-8122

BCA EXECUTIVE MEETING

SUMMARY OF THE BCA EXECUTIVE MEETING - NOVEMBER 7, 1978-

 Λ motion was passed by the BCA executive that two BCA executive members continue to attend meetings of the BHCRCC.

Christmas Dance preparations are underway. The dance will be held at Emily Carr on December 9th. $\bar{\text{A}}$ Chinese food buffet will be served, a disc jockey will provide the music and the cost will be \$10.00 per couple.

A motion was passed authorizing Michelle Ashdown to purchase a new typewriter for the Banar.

Beginning November 18/78 through to mid December canvassers will be coming to our doors with your Membership card for the BCA. Once again it is only \$5.00 per family.

Gwen Pollard, Education, is in need of volunteers to help her with her duties so anyone interested please don't hesitate to get in touch with Gwen.

Chuck Conway, Special Projects, would like to reestablish the Canteen at the Regional Detention Centre. He is also investigating other fund raising projects for the Association.

BLACKBURN HAMLET



2919 INNES RD.(AT NAVAN RD)

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK

8 a.m. to 11p.m. 824-2933

Canada Post Office

SUB No 14

OPEN: Mon. to Fri. 9a.m. to 6 p.m. Saturday 9a.m. to noon

OC Transpo Bus Tickets
& Monthly Passes

Agents for

Lottario, Wintario,
Provincial, Loto Canada,
Cash For Life